ORDER OF BUSINESS
OF THE
RESA-6 REGIONAL COUNCIL

RESA-6 Training Room
Wheeling, WV 26003

Thursday, January 12, 2017
9:00 a.m.

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT:	Michelle Chappell, Pamela Dudley, Shelby Haines, Michael Hince, Kathy Kidder, Sarah Koegler, Kim Miller, Beth Phillips, Edward Toman, Cindy Yeater
	
OTHERS PRESENT:	Nick Zervos, Rhonda Combs, Greg Minnich, Marian Kajfez, Joe Paolo, Caryn Puskarich

CALL TO ORDER:		The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Ms. Chappell.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  On a motion by Mr. Hince, with a second by Ms. Dudley, the Board approved the minutes of the December 8, 2016 meeting.  

NEW BUSINESS:

Mental Health – Caryn Puskarich (Attachment A) – Ms. Puskarich informed Council of Youth Mental Health First Aid collaboration with Professor Kathleen Wack, Associate Professor from West Liberty University.  Ms. Wack attended training in June 2016 at the Kids Strong Conference and approached Ms. Puskarich to provide training and certification for her Substance Abuse course.  Ms. Wack made YMHFA a requirement to pass her course.  Ms. Puskarich also provided overview of YMHFA for counties interested in providing training for their staff.  The Board also received a handout regarding youth Mental Health First Aid. (Handout)

Benedum Grant (Attachment B) - Our Partners, CMU CreateLab and the Pittsburgh Association for the Education of Young Children (PAEYC) will provide the Message from Me (MFM) iPad app. MFM allows children in educational settings to take a picture, record a spoken message, and send the messages to their families and friends via text message or email. All 5 counties will be participating. All Pre-Ks in RESA 6 will be participating. (Ohio County is currently using Message From Me and will not need training). The $35,000 Grant covers trainings, iPads and resources.

PERD Update –The speech given by Mr. Green, President of the West Virginia Board of Education and Mr. Zervos’ speech was provided to the Board.  A Metro News article was also provided.  (Enclosure)

Graduation 20/20 Discussion - Currently we have a total of 14 Schools – High schools, Middle schools (Pilot), Alternative schools.  All High Schools in RESA 6 achieved a graduation rate of 90% or above.  We were the only RESA in the State to accomplish this.  We will be bringing an amended MOU to be signed that will extend the program through 2020.  No other changes in the MOU. The annual $2500 per participating school will continue through that period. (Enclosure)

Learning Schools Update – Marian Kajfez (Attachment C) - Ms. Kajfez reviewed the Leaders of Learning Schools (LOLS) Trainers of Trainers (TOTs) chart showing which schools attended.  She shared the “Continuing the Conversation” about details to complete the process of LOLS TOTs Schools working with Policy 5500: Learning Schools.  Evaluation comments highlighted the areas the schools considered as Areas of Growth.  Marian distributed the RESA 6 30-60-90-240 Day Plan with updates through to the end of the year.  Standards Assessment Inventory Survey (SAI) will reopen for the Post Survey Results on March 13 and close May 16, 2017.  SAI Survey details will be explained with a tool for review of the results at PRI.  SAI Survey is free of charge due to a grant from WVDE for this year for all RESA 6 schools.    
 	Superintendent Updates were distributed which followed the school site visits to all schools (LOLS TOTs, Focus, Grad 20/20 & Early Literacy).  LOLS TOTs schools will receive a follow-up phone call or email in February and the next Superintendent Update will be emailed March 29, 2017.  School site visits to Focus Schools, Grad 20/20 Schools and Early Literacy Schools will continue through the school year.
Ms. Kajfez shared that Ohio County Schools Tech Coordinators (Patrick Riddle, EdD & Seth Bell) presented as “Experts” more useful details about Microsoft 365 and the ease of supporting PLCs with documents and online tools. 
Ms. Kajfez shared that there are currently 11 schools, some from all five counties, participating in Action Research Projects (ARPs) with WVU Graduate Credit.  Several other schools inquired about doing an ARP. 

Middle School Math – Marian Kajfez (Attachment D) - Ms. Kajfez referenced the chart (Attachment D) and reported that 37 teachers and county office directors attended the Middle School Math Workshop with WVDE.  A few comments from the evaluations which were very positive about the training were shared.  Several technology things were shared including WVDE TREE (Teacher Resources for Educational Excellence) replacing Teach21 and DESMOS software.  The attendees seemed to appreciate the information and resources shared on Monday.   

Early Literacy – Cheryl Tuba (Handout) - The Board was provided an update of the Early Literacy Program provided by Ms. Tuba spelling out what schools participating in the program are requested to do.  She also spoke about her work with the RESA-6 identified Early Literacy Schools.

	Medicaid Report (Attachment E) - On a motion by Mr. Hince, with a second by Ms. Phillips, the Board approved the January 1, 2017, Medicaid Report prepared by 
Ms. Wojcik in the aggregate amount of $400,880.54.

	Budget Supplements (Attachment F) - On a motion by Ms. Miller, with a second by Mr. Hince, the Budget Supplements as provided by Mr. Minnich and outlined in Attachment F were approved.                              
                                                          
                                                                                                       
	Budget Status Report (Attachment (G) - On a motion by Ms. Yeater, with a second by Ms. Koegler, the Budget Status Report as provided by Mr. Minnich and outlined in Attachment G was approved.

	Checks Issued (Attachment H) - On a motion by Ms. Phillips, with a second by Mr. Hince, the RESA-6 Checks Issued as provided by Mr. Minnich and outlined in Attachment H were approved.	

	West Virginia Board of Education Agenda (Handout) – A copy of the January 11, 2016 WVDE Agenda was provided to the Board.  

	All RESAs Annual Report at a Glance (Attachment I) -   A copy of the Annual Report for all RESAs was provided to the Board.  Mr. Zervos requested that Board Members contact the Legislators and use this report as talking points.

PERSONNEL:

[bookmark: _GoBack]	On a motion by Ms. Miller, with a second by Ms. Chappell, the following resignation was approved:

	Resignation
	Jacqueline Watkins, Social School Worker, January 18, 2017

OTHER CONCERNS: 

WEST VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION REPORT:

	The State Board received various student assessment tools and looked at the possibility of replacing the Smarter Balanced examination with end of the course examinations.	 (Enclosure)
	
ADJOURNMENT:

	On a motion by Mr. Hince, with a second by Ms. Phillips, the meeting was adjourned.  

________________________          				 ____________________________
Co-Chairperson             					Executive Director/Secretary
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